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Tēnā koe  
 

On 17 September 2024 you made a request under the OIA to DPMC asking for the following: 
“I would like to make a request under the Official Information Act 1982 in relation to the period 
between November 2023 and the present date for  
(1) all information, advice and documents relating to New Zealand's Nationally Determined 

Contribution (NDC), including the Government's obligations relating to the NDC, and  
(2) any advice, including quantification, on how the Government could or intends to meet the first 

Nationally Determined Contribution.” 
  

On 26 September 2024, the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet (DPMC) transferred part of your 
request to He Pou a Rangi Climate Change Commission under section 14(b)(ii) of the OIA, as the 
information requested was believed to be more closely connected with the functions of the Commission. 
DPMC also transferred your request to MfE under the same section of the OIA. For the purposes of this 
transferred request, we have interpreted "the present date" to be the date your request was received by 
the Commission. 
 
Response 
 
The Commission does not hold information, advice or documents relating to Aotearoa New Zealand’s 
Nationally Determined Contribution (NDC), nor does it hold advice on how the Government could or 
intends to meet the first NDC, in relation to the period between November 2023 and the present date. 
 
However, in April 2020 the Minister for Climate Change asked the Commission to review Aotearoa New 
Zealand's first Nationally Determined Contribution (NDC) under the Paris Agreement, and to produce 
advice on the potential reduction in biogenic methane (which might eventually be required by Aotearoa 
New Zealand as part of the global efforts under the Paris Agreement).  
 
This request was made under section 5K of the Climate Change Response Act, which allows the 
Government of the day to request advice on specific topics at any time, following consultation with the 
Commission on the Terms of Reference. In 2021 we included our response to this request in our first advice 
to government, Ināia tonu nei, which is available on our website.  
 
Based on multiple conversations with stakeholders after the release of Ināia tonu nei , we provided an 
information note later in 2021 summarising key facts about the potential impacts of Aotearoa New Zealand 
pursuing either deeper emissions reductions domestically than what was recommended in Ināia tonu nei, 






